
President’s Message 
 

COOPER’S HAWK MAILBOX PROJECT UPDATE – REVISED SCHEDULE and NEW STEPS FOR 
KEY DELIVERY: 
As of 9/08/22, the following revised construction schedule is in place.  Please understand the schedule 
is subject to change…that happens when there are several independent parties who are trying to mesh 
their activities.  At this time, the original construction schedule has slid out by exactly one week.  
Therefore: 
Monday, September 19th – Mail will be delivered as usual.  
Tuesday, September 20 – On Tuesday morning, USPS will remove all items from current mailboxes) 
and store those items at the Redmond Post Office. Tuesday afternoon the mailbox clusters in the 
center of the kiosk will be removed.  
Wednesday, September 21st through Saturday, September 24th – New cluster boxes for "flat mail," 
and 8 new parcel boxes will be installed. Mail will not be delivered during construction.  
Monday, September 26th – Mail will be delivered to the new mailboxes, including held mail. 
 
NOTE:  the most significant change today is how your new mailbox keys will be provided.  The USPS 
Project Manager has revised their original plan, and now indicates new mailbox keys will NOT be put in 
your current mailbox.  Repeat, will NOT. 
 
Instead, the new mailbox keys will be available for pickup from the pavilion located at the Ridge Sports 
Center next Tuesday through Friday, September 12th – 16th, between 8am – 8pm. I’ll be looking for 
homeowner volunteers to support this step. Let President Skaggs know if you can volunteer for a few 
hours this week: skaggsRECOA@gmail.com or call 541-279-7243. 
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